Dear Chairperson McCarthy Vahey,

The residential construction industry supports common sense land use reforms that improves the permitting and approval process and allows for gentle density in and around our main streets corridors and major transportation hubs. It is this kind of forward thinking land use reform that will allow our industry to build more affordably and meet the needs of future generations of Connecticut residents.

To: Planning and Development Committee

Re: Testimony in Support of HB 6613, SB 1024 and HB 6107

Thank you, for the opportunity to submit testimony is support of HB 6613, SB 1024 and HB 6107. As a business owner involved in the residential construction industry I am intimately aware of how our state's outdated land use regulations have not allowed production to keep up with demand of all types of housing. As a result, we have some of the oldest and least energy efficient housing stock in the country, and a housing affordability crisis that continues unabated. HB 6613, HB 6613 and HB 6107 are first and foremost economic development bills that will stimulate the economy and help stem the tide of outward migration.

These land use reforms will encourage production of all types to meet the needs of all Connecticut residents by making the permitting and approval process easier and more manageable for small businesses to navigate while allowing for gentle density in and around our main street corridors and transit hubs, all while allowing for local control. Land use commissions will be properly trained and towns will have the resources needed to develop their own model design guidelines to ensure that as-of-right housing will fit the character of their towns and the economic and social needs of their communities.

As such, I ask that the Planning & Development Committee please pass HB. 6613, SB 1024 and HB 6107. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Peter Fusaro 23 Brownhouse Rd Old Greenwich, CT 06870